CABINET MEETING
21st April, 2004

Meeting commenced:
9.33 a.m.
"
ended:
9.48 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Warmisham and Warner
(Councillor Hunt also attended)

507.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lea and Sheehy.

508.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 7th April, 2004, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

509.
FRAMEWORK FOR COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report in respect of a proposed framework for community engagement.


RESOLVED:
THAT the framework for community engagement be approved.

510.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report of the Chairman of the Budget Scrutiny Committee, in respect of the meeting of that Committee held on 31st March, 2004.


Councillor Hinds indicated that he would discuss with the Chairman of the Budget Scrutiny Committee that Committee’s suggestions for improving public participation in respect of budget consultation for 2005/06.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director’s Team be requested to apply the decision conferencing technique to the 2005/06 revenue budget round, with particular regard to the consideration of savings and additional expenditure proposals.




(2) THAT a scheme be approved to allow directorates to carry forward under or overspent revenue balances at the end of a financial year, subject to -

(a) 25% of any underspending being contributed to reserves, with the remaining 75% of any underspending to be retained by a directorate being capped at £500,000 for the Education and Leisure and Community and Social Services Directorates, and £250,000 for all other directorates;

(b) any overspending to be made good in the following financial year, or alternatively over a longer period not to exceed 3 years, subject to the approval of the Lead Member for Corporate Services;

(c) Budget Scrutiny Committee calling for reports on the circumstances of any under or overspending; and

(d) the scheme being extended to the Direct Service Organisations from 2005/06.

511.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF GROUNDS MAINTENANCE

A report of the Lead Member for Environmental Services was submitted in respect of the Best Value Review of Grounds Maintenance.


AGREED:
THAT the proposals contained in the abovementioned report be supported.

512.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the item of business mentioned in Minute 513 below on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the paragraphs 7and 9 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

513.
PRIVATE FINANCE INITIATIVE - THREE HIGH SCHOOLS

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report in respect of the Private Finance Initiative for the replacement of three high schools, and made reference to (a) the funding of the proposals, and (b) potential conflicts of interests.


RESOLVED:
THAT the following decisions be taken as recommended in the report:-


(i)
Approve the PFI (II) High Schools project to proceed to the invitation to tender stage.


(ii)
Approve the proposed shortlist of bidders to be invited to tender.


(iii)
Delegate the decision on whether the contractor named in recommendation (iii) of the report remain on the shortlist to PFI Steering Group.

(iv) Note the current affordability position.

514.
CITY ACADEMY

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was appropriate for consideration to be given thereto).


In response to a question from Councillor Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, the Chief Executive reported on the current position regarding the City Academy proposals; and Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, undertook to submit a report on this matter.
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